
SECOND'S MATTERS  
June 15, 2022 

 
Sunday Service, June 19, 2022 
 Pastor Tom Jasperse will be leading us in worship. His sermon “Do You Have A Plan?” is based 
on Psalm 34. The children will be taking a noisy coin collection for Hand2Hand. 
 

Our Church Family 
  

 
We rejoiced with Ian, Madi and big sister Emmery Folkema in the birth of a healthy baby 

boy. Oliver Raymes Folkema was born on Saturday, June 11.   
 
 
Pray for the older members of our church family who are facing limitations. Pray that they know the 
strength and presence of the Lord in their lives and our love for them. 
 
 Pray for the children and young people in our church family.  
       

Community Announcements 

 

Town Hall, June 12 
 Here is the link  https://youtu.be/uq9EygXHLmU for the Townhall meeting of June 12. 
 
Baby Shower Crib: The Folkema Family 

 Congratulations to Ian, Madi and big sister Emmery Folkema on the birth of a son, Oliver, on 

Saturday, June 11. The crib will be set up in the lobby until July 11 to welcome Oliver to the Second 

Church family and ‘shower’ him with gifts. 

Church Office  
 The church office will not have regular office hours this week. If you have an announcement for 
the bulletin, please submit it by Thursday at 5 pm. Please call the church (924-0170) to be sure that the 
church is unlocked. 
 
SAVE THE DATE – June 26  
 Join us on June 26 for a picnic following the morning worship service; consider this a practice 
run for your 4th of July celebrations! We will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, & brats with all the fix-ins, 
drinks, and dessert, all you need to bring is a side dish to share – dinner will be served at 11:30p. There 
will also be lawn and board games for you to play as we socialize together! There is a signup sheet on 
the literature ledge, don’t see this as a hard commitment, but more as a chance for us to get a rough 
headcount on meat. We hope to see you there! 
 
From the Worship Committee 
 On Sundays we worship together as the body of Christ.  Consequently we would like to involve 
more members of our body in that worship.  If you would consider reading Scripture, giving a children’s 
message, leading a liturgy (or perhaps you have another idea), please contact Pastor Dan or Karen 
Admiraal (335-2285).  All ages are encouraged to participate. 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://youtu.be/uq9EygXHLmU


Summer Get-Away 
Ladies…this is for you! The word is out! We are planning a special morning summer get-away at The 
Shack in White Cloud on August 13 just for ladies! We’ll plan to car pool from Fremont. It’s open for 
high school gals and ladies of all ages, so mark your calendar now and plan to come and join us. You 
won't want to miss out! 
 

More information will be out later. Got questions? Check-in with Gretchen Kronsbein, Michele 
VanSoelen, Tori Wilkinson, Vicki Gilliand or Bette Wagenmaker. See you at The Shack on August 13! 
 
Offering Information  

Our Deacons encourage our support to our congregation's financial obligations through our 
offerings. Donations can be mailed to the church at 600 Apache Drive or submitted online via bank 
account or card at this link: Online Giving. If you wish to give to Christian Education or Faith Promise 
online, then download the "GivePlus" app.   
 Special envelope offerings are:  June 19, 2022 – Resonate World Missions  
      June 26, 2022 – Bible League  
 

Stock the Pantry  
 For June,  the requested food items are soup and crackers. They can be dropped off at church 
or directly at TrueNorth.  

 
 

The Prayer Corner 
Be joyful always; pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances, for this is God’s will for you in Christ 

Jesus. 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

P - power in prayer is available to you every moment of every day. Avail yourself of what is  
      yours. 
 
R - rejoice as you pray that God is in control of your life, our church and the events of the world  
      in these uncertain days. 
 
A - adoration of your heavenly Father is a main part of prayer. Take time to adore Him, your  
     Savior and coming King. 
 
Y - your requests are important to God. Talk with Him honestly when you pray and share the  
     deepest needs of your heart with Him. Don’t be afraid to ask God tough questions. Believe  
     that He is working in ways you can’t even imagine. 
 
E -  every knee will bow before me, every tongue will confess to God (Romans 14:11) 
      Thank God that someday all will be made right and that Jesus will come to take us home to  
      be with Him. Rejoice in the promise of eternal life that He made possible through his death  
      and resurrection.  
 
R - rejoice that the Lord hears all your prayers and answers them according to His will and  
      plan. Don’t give up or give in, but instead persevere in prayer. 
 

Listen to the stillness…God is at work! 
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